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TAPE 187, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 10:15 a.m.

HB 3308 - Work Session

012    REP DELL:  submits and reads written testimony (EXHIBIT A) -Human
Investment Strategy -Investing with accountability for results -Customer
centered service systems -Partnerships to leverage resources 065   
-Human Investment Budget 090    -Other legislation relating to Human
Investment

133    REP EIGHMEY:  testifies in support of HB 3308 -this is a
non-partisan issue

160    MIKE MARSH, EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT:  $500,000 fiscal impact
(EXHIBIT B) -the Executive Department will go ahead with this

190    CHAIR FORD:  suggests eliminating section 4 of -2 amendment
(EXHIBIT C)

220  MARSH:  This  will  work  without  the  money  if  SB  1130 
passes, the Government Productivity Act 250  -Sub 3: "the Investment
Budget shall  consider investments in", it would be the legislature's
intent  that we select from  those areas with the



most value within  available resources,  and have  a couple  of agency

budgets selected, not necessarily from every category

260    REP SHIELDS:  the money could be generated by synergism

285  CAROLYN  LANDIS,  COMMUNITY  ACTION DIRECTORS  OF  OREGON: 
testifies in support HB 3308 -accountability -a human services plan
would be helpful to determine the most successful outcomes -evaluation
of providers and community developers -empower people  for  achievement 
with  a  judicious  combination  of

expectation and assistance -policy and economic implication of the bills
are positive

310  MICKEY CLAY, LUTHERAN  OFFICE ON PUBLIC POLICY:  testifies in
support of the bill -discusses Oregon Benchmarks

345  CHUCK  SHEKATOFF, OREGON  HUMAN RIGHTS  COALITION: supports 
addition on line 11  of the  amendment, Section  2,  subsection 2: 
"including tax

expenditures" -supports section 2, paragraph 4  that requires budget
reductions that

will affect the Oregon Benchmarks

375    TIM HOUCHIN, OREGON PROGRESS BOARD:  the Board supports the bill
the bill is consistent with the  Human Investment Strategy and working

toward achievement of the Oregon Benchmarks

TAPE 188, SIDE A

005    MOTION:  Rep Dell moves the -2 amendments

REP DELL:  explains changes to the amendments: -line 15 of existing
bill, remove lottery funds -line 18 of original bill, remove the word,
"budget" -line 26, remove "but not limited to" language -line 30 of
original bill, add "community infrastructure" -line 22 of original bill,
"including tax expenditures"

039    REP LUKE:  definition of "environmental quality"

052    VOTE: Hearing no objection, the motion carries

055  MOTION: Rep Dell moves the amendment  of the original bill by
removal of section 4, in concept, from the original bill

063    REP SHIELDS:  suggests including value statement in the bill

095    REP LUKE:  changes can happen in the senate

105    REP DELL:  encourages synergism

115  REP SHIELDS:  would like to  be included  in discussions on  the
bill on the senate side

120    VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries



MOTION: Rep Dell  moves the referral  of HB 3308  to Appropriations be

rescinded

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries

MOTION: Rep  Dell  moves that  the  rules  be suspended  to  allow for

immediate consideration, without the LC amendments

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries

126  MOTION: Rep Dell  moves HB 3308 as  amended to the floor  with a do
pass recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion carries with all members present

voting AYE.  Rep Meek is excused

Rep Dell Will carry the bill

HB 3309 - Work Session

145    MELANIE ZERMER, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: -explains -2 amendment
(EXHIBIT D) -clarifies that plan  shall be a  part of the  state's
bigger human

investment strategy -deletes requirement that work  group will work 
with the Executive

Department on HB 3308 -adds charge of developing safety net plan for
people never intended to be part of the work force -allows work group to
develop plan that looks beyond one biennium

180  CHUCK SHEKATOFF, OREGON HUMAN  RIGHTS COALITION: supports the
amendment, then the bill as amended

185  TIM HOUCHIN, OREGON PROGRESS  BOARD: the board supports  HB 3309
and the -2 amendment

199    MOTION:  Rep Dell moves the adoption of the -2 amendment to HB
3309

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries 204  MOTION: Rep Dell 
moves HB 3309 as  amended to the floor  with a do pass recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion carries, with all members present
voting AYE.  Rep Meek is excused

Rep Ford will carry the bill

SB 484 - Work Session

230    ZERMER:  reviews previous amendments -summarizes -A6 (EXHIBIT E)

265   BRIAN  DELASHMUTT,   OREGON  NURSES   ASSOCIATION:  supports   the
-A6 amendments

275  CHUCK  GRESS,  OREGON  STATE PHARMACISTS  ASSOCIATION:  opposes 
the -A6 amendments -opposition to repackaging drugs for dispensing by



nurse practitioners -pharmacy should purchase and be involved in
dispensing the drugs 300    -there are professional and safety arguments
as well as economic issues

340  DELASHMUTT: the  -A6 amendment  is a  technical clarification  of
the -2 that already passed out of this committee

350    REP SHIELDS:  concern about bill's performance on house floor

370  GRESS: Opposes  the bill,  but will  accept the  -3 amendments,
limiting the drugs to the four categories

TAPE 187, SIDE B

005  REP  LUKE: discusses  the -3  amendments limiting  the ability  of
rural practitioners to dispense drugs in four classifications

015    DELASHMUTT:  it does not limit dispensing

020    MOTION:  Rep Eighmey moves the -6 amendments

REP EIGHMEY: the -6 includes all attempts for limitations, safeguards,

and precautions in the bill. However it is the concept that is drawing

objection.

043    REP FISHER:  discusses the Board of Pharmacy licensing

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries

104    MOTION:  Rep Luke moves the -3 amendments to SB 484

REP LUKE:  explains the amendments

REP FISHER:  statewide safety issue

REP FORD:  prescription rights for county health departments

REP DELL:  opposes -3 amendments

150    REP EIGHMEY:  opposes the -3 amendments -the ORS provision should
be standardized for all nurse practitioners -the pharmacists will not
compromise

185    DELASHMUTT:  financial accessibility

210    REP FISHER:  insurance coverage of prescriptions

240  VOTE: In a roll call  vote the motion fails, with  Rep Fisher, Rep
Luke, and Chair Ford voting AYE,  and Rep Dell, Rep  Eighmey and Rep
Shields

voting NAY.  Rep Meek is excused.

255    REP SHIELDS:  issue of oral contraceptives -suggests compromise
between ONA & Pharmacy Association

280  DELASHMUTT: the  -3 amendments  are the result  of a  three and
one-half years compromise -the pharmacists are opposed to the bill in



concept

295    REP LUKE:  issue of oral contraceptives

304    GRESS:  discusses compromise -this issue is an encroachment on
the pharmacist profession

317    DELASHMUTT:  discusses broader legislation

335  MOTION: Rep Dell  moves SB 484A as  amended to the floor  with a do
pass recommendation

VOTE: In  a roll  call vote,  the  motion carries  with Rep  Dell, Rep

Eighmey, Rep Shields, And Chair Ford voting AYE, Rep Fisher and Rep Luke
vote NAY.  Rep Meek is excused.

Rep Eighmey will carry the bill

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 11:40 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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